Testimony of the Capitol Hill Restoration Society before the DC Historic Preservation Review Board

HPA 14-527   900 11th Street, SE 


My name is Beth Purcell and I am testifying on behalf of the Capitol Hill Restoration Society's Historic Preservation Committee.   The applicant revised the plans for the project following the September HPRB meeting.  

The revised plans are very much improved. There is only one outside entrance into the building (located on the 11th Street side).  The building entrance is clearly demarked by an awning and a brick-framed panel that defines it up to the third story.  There are six duplex (two-story units that function like townhouses) located on the basement and first stories facing 11th Street and I Street ( two units on I Street and four units on 11th Street).  These units have no outside entries anymore and are all entered from interior corridors in the building.  This is an apartment building and looks and functions like one.  

 


The entrance is further visually reinforced by the fact the basement is demarked on the exterior facade by masonry creating a visual foundation base to the building.  This masonry foundation treatment is further enhanced by the shallow areaways that are situated in front of the six duplex units in their basement level.  The building entrance door interrupts the masonry belt course and is set half a level below the first story of the building at street level of course.  This is really a four and 1/2 story building with the basement half out of grade.  The first three stories above the basement are designed as a  series of townhouse wide bays to visually lessen the bulk of the building.  The building is nicely topped by a wood and glass punched window design that has a projecting eave line that shades the building and gives it a proper visual top.  

  


The projecting eave at the top of the building should maybe extend another foot or so out in order to give that eave emphasis and visual authority.  After all, it is going to be the visual hat on the building.  In the same way, the shade of the stone masonry in the basement might want to be a slightly more contrasting shade of color to better differentiate it from the brick color above.  This will better help it to visually assert itself as the base of the building.  

Thank you for considering our comments. 

